
David was serving as the 

President of AFSCME Local 

795, when hired as a Staff 

Representative for AFSCME 

Council 62 in 1994.  As a 

Staff Representative, he 

coordinated member 

representation for 13 

AFSCME locals including 

schools, counties, cities and 

State employees.  
 

 In 1999 David became the 

Associate Director and 

assumed the position of 

Council 62 Executive 

Director in 2003, which 

covers all AFSCME 

members in the states of 

Indiana and Kentucky.   He 

remained in that position for 

ten years until being selected 

to work for AFSCME 

International in 2013, as a 

Field Coordinator. 
 

While Local #1 conducts 

recruitment for a second staff 

person to work in our Yuba 

City office, David has been 

assigned to work out of our 

local office to assist with 

representing our members.    

               

David Warrick, AFSCME Field Coordinator 
By Gary Stucky, Executive Director 
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It is with mixed emotions 

that I write this article, 

because after 32 years of 

being the representative of 

Local #1 members in the 

Sutter/Yuba/Colusa area it 

seems surreal that I am 

entering the retirement 

phase of life.   I have 

worked for Local #1 more 

than 40 years as I began my 

career in the union business 

in April of 1976.  

  

As I reflect on the past 

several decades, I have 

come to realize that 

employees hired in the last 

several years do not have a 

basis to appreciate the 

struggles of the past. They 

are unaware that if the past 

SCEA membership and 

leadership had not fought 

for change that the wages 

and benefits today would be 

much lower.   I encourage 

all of our members to be 

actively involved in your 

organization, to be a part of 

the process and to advocate 

for the changes you feel are 

(Continued on page 2) 

My Turn to Retire 
By Gary Stucky, Executive Director 
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necessary.    

 

My reflection of the past 

cannot elude the fact that I 

have seen many CAOs, HR 

Directors and Department 

Heads come and go, not all 

into retirement and some 

SCEA helped out the door.  

I have decided that “It is My 

Turn” to move into 

retirement and let others 

take on today’s challenges.   

(Continued from page 1) I am pleased to say that 

Local #1 has hired some 

young people that share my 

passion for this work and I 

trust they will have the 

fortitude to fight for better 

contracts and wages that our 

members deserve.  

 

My retirement date is 

December 31, 2016.  

However, in light of my 

tenure and involvement in 

Local #1, I will not just be 

turning in the keys to the 

office and riding into 

retirement not looking back.  

I will continue with current 

contract negotiations that I 

am handling and several 

other projects currently in 

progress.  This will keep me 

involved and allow for a 

protracted transition.   

 

Thank you for the 

opportunity to serve you; I 

wish you all the best in the 

coming years. 

My Turn to Retire 

which will affect new 

employees hired after January 

1, 2017, if the Court’s current 

proposal is approved by the 

membership. 

 

Since the parties have not 

reached a full tentative 

agreement, the Court’s 

current proposal will be 

presented to the membership 

for consideration on 

December 13, without a 

recommendation.  Voting on 

this matter will be allowed for 

several days after the 

meeting.  If the membership 

approves the current 

proposal, details will be 

shared in an upcoming 

edition of the News Update. 

After several months of 

bargaining, the YCEA Court 

Negotiations Committee has 

reached a point of potential 

impasse.  The Court’s current 

two-year contract proposal 

includes salary adjustments in 

both years, along with other 

improvements to the contract.   

Also, the Committee has 

agreed to several concessions, 

YCEA Court Contract Negotiations 
By Gary Stucky, Executive Director 

Check out our 

websites: 
 

www.peu1.org 
 

www.sycea.org 
 

www.afscme.org 
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An SCEA membership 

meeting was held December 

1, to discuss negotiations.  

Specifically, regarding 

developments with the 

County provided health 

insurance.  Based upon 

feedback from the meeting 

and careful review of the 

options, the SCEA 

Negotiations Committee on 

December 5, agreed with 

the County’s assessment 

that SJVIA is no longer a 

viable option for health 

insurance.   

 

SJVIA’s financial position 

has declined to the extent 

that it is questionable 

whether SJVIA will 

continue to be in existence 

in the future.  It was the 

County’s assessment that a 

change was necessary to 

ensure continued health 

insurance coverage to Sutter 

County employees.  

 

The County will serve 

notice of its intent to 

withdraw from SJVIA by 

April 1, 2017, because 

SJVIA wants to modify 

existing participation 

agreements that would 

allow SJVIA: 

¶  To assess participating 

groups as needed for 

expenses not covered 

by the monthly 

premiums.  

¶ To require higher 

premiums from 

participating groups that 

have a higher claims 

rate than other 

participants in the 

SJVIA pool. 

¶ To require participating 

groups to pay their 

incurred, but not 

reported claims, even if 

the group separates 

from SJVIA.  

 

SCEA recognizes that 

employees could be 

expected to share in this 

exposure of additional costs.  

 

With SJVIA’s continuance 

in question and the threat of 

this additional unknown 

exposure, Sutter County 

proposed to leave SJVIA 

along with 16 other 

participating jurisdictions 

that have already left, 

leaving only 8 jurisdictions 

in the SJVIA pool, most of 

whom are small agencies.  

    

Based upon an assessment 

of other viable options, 

which included a review of 

multiple insurance 

providers, they felt that the 

CSAC-EIA option provided 

the best alternative and the 

SCEA Negotiations 

Committee agreed.  Under 

the CSAC-EIA option, the 

current plan design options 

and provider network will 

be maintained.   This option 

will allow customizing the 

plan designs in the future if 

needed or desired. As 

SCEA has always done in 

the past, we will fight to 

ensure that any changes to 

plan designs in the future are 

based upon the meet and 

confer process and that 

changes are the result of 

mutual agreement between 

the employer and 

employees. 

 

After the holidays additional 

membership meetings will 

be held to answer questions 

and receive feedback from 

our members.  Once the 

parties have reached a full 

tentative agreement, we will 

bring that TA back to the 

membership for review and 

a vote.   

 

SCEA Contract Negotiations 
By Gary Stucky, Executive Director 



¶ Monday, December 19 —  SCEA Board Meeting 

Union Office Yuba City — 12:00 p.m. (SCEA Board members attend) 

¶ Tuesday, December 20 —  Local #1 Board Meeting CANCELED 

¶ Wednesday, December 21 — Yuba City Board Meeting 

CANCELED 

¶ Thursday, January 5 —  SCEA Site Rep Meeting 

Union Office Yuba City — 12:00 p.m. (SCEA Site Reps attend) 

¶ Week of: January 9 —  SCEA Membership Meeting  

Details will be shared with the membership as soon as possible.  

¶ Tuesday, January 10 —  YCEA Site Rep Meeting 

Union Office Yuba City — 12:00 p.m. (YCEA Site Reps attend) 

¶ Monday, January 16 —  Martin Luther King Day  

Holiday / Union Office CLOSED—SCEA Board Mtg will be 

RESCHEDULED 

¶ Tuesday, January 17 —  Local #1 Board Meeting  

Details will be shared with the Local #1 Board as soon as possible. 

¶ Wednesday, January 18 —  Yuba City Board Meeting 

Union Office Yuba City — 2:00 p.m. (Yuba City Board attend) 

¶ Wednesday, January 25 —  YCEA Board Meeting 

Union Office Yuba City — 12:00 p.m. (YCEA Board attend) 

PLEASE REFER TO THE ONLINE CALENDAR FOR UPDATES @ 

www.sycea.org. Click the Calendar link on the homepage.  

 

718 Bridge Street 

Suite A 

Yuba City, CA 95991 

 

Phone: 530 674-0185 

Fax: 530 674-0477 

Email:  Local1@sycea.org 

Website: www.sycea.org 

SYCEA, LOCAL #1 

Please check your  

snail mail. You 

may have missed 

your membership 

card that has 

your member 

number, which 

entitles you to the 

A F S C M E 

A d v a n t a g e 

benefits program.   

You may have 

received two as 

the corporate 

office sends out a 

new card each 

year to members 

in good standing. 

  


